THE SEWER BOARD OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, HELD A BUDGET WORK SESSION VIA ZOOM.COM ON THURSDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2020 IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THE STORM WATER MEETING. 
PRESENT: Ed Wilkinson, member. 
ALSO PRESENT:  Linda Moeller, Rob Sartell, Eric Condon and Vicki Glotzbach
CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Wilkinson called the meeting to order at 10:42 a.m. 

Mr. Wilkinson reported that he had discussion this morning with Mayor Gahan regarding the budget and earlier this week he met with Mr. Sartell and went over all of the budget line items. He stated that the plan was to repeat the 2020 budget for 2021 with the exception of the line item for vehicles, which went from $165,000.00 to $250,000.00.
Mrs. Moeller stated that she already has the line item at $250,000.00.

Mr. Sartell stated that the only thing he needs to do is to include a 2% increase in salaries. 

Mrs. Moeller stated that she would take care of that and added that it would bump up his benefits slightly as well. She asked Mr. Wilkinson if he wanted to go through it line-by-line. 

Mr. Wilkinson stated that this is not necessary because the only change was for the vehicles. 

WASTE WATER

Mrs. Moeller informed Mr. Sartell that there were a couple of changes to the salary ordinance and explained that the city is going to be moving to bi-monthly pay to alleviate inconsistencies and simplify the number of pay periods each year. She added that if the board adopts the proposed change they will get information out to employees to let them know that it will be happening. She explained that the other change is the sick day hours were reduced to 160 and that has been changed on the salary ordinance as well. She added that if any of the board members see anything that needs to be changed to send her an email or give her a call so she can make those updates before presenting it for approval at the next regular meeting. 

Mr. Wilkinson stated that he always reviews comments or changes with Mr. Sartell so that they only have one channel of information coming to her.  
SEWER UTILITY

Mrs. Moeller stated that the salary ordinance applies to this as well and informed Mr. Condon that it doesn’t look like the 2% increase was included. She asked if that was something he needed her to add. 

Mr. Condon stated that he isn’t sure but Mrs. Dickey did say that she didn’t change anything from the 2020 budget. 

Mrs. Moeller asked him to check with Mrs. Dickey and to let her know so that she can make adjustments. She reported that everything else on her budget looks the same but she did notice that line item 5420.3 is missing a figure and it is the Bank of New York bond so she added the amount which was $5,532,892.00. She stated that this bumps her budget back up to where it should be. 
Mr. Wilkinson stated that he is fine with all of these changes. He asked if there has been any adjustment regarding monthly rental on the building.  
Mrs. Moeller stated that she will have Mr. Condon check with Mrs. Dickey on that.  
ADJOURN:
There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:56 a.m. 
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